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January has been a busy month at the hatchery what with finishing up the adipose clipping (30,000+), regular hatchery maintenance and, of course, the care and feeding of our smolts. Daily water temperatures are pretty cool which keeps our ATUs low. An ATU or accumulated thermal unit is a way of measuring the time it takes for our eggs to develop from fertilization through hatching and beyond. This is important because it gives us an indication when our fish will be ready to move from incubation trays to the rearing ponds. Wilfred Creek hatchery’s pinks have hatched and, while the earliest to develop, are not quite ready to leave their incubators yet. 
The next few months will be very busy for all our volunteers, with our May 5th festival “The River Never Sleeps”,  our AGM on May 9th and a very large project at the hatchery that could go on for a few months. We have noticed over the course of time that our raceways that were built in 1965, are slowly falling apart. Cracks, crumbling walls and loss of water have prompted us to find a better way to keep our fish. We received by donation from CRD Water Victoria, four 10’ tanks, approximate value $12,000.00. With that in hand we have to take down one of our walls in between 2 raceways. In the works also is a project to replace 6” and 8” pipes that are part of our water distribution system. These pipes are part of the original system and date from 1965 and, like many of us, are showing their age. So we will be working hard to bring our hatchery up to current standards. This works has to be carefully planned out and performed incrementally because there are live fish on site and any work that disrupts the water supply can have dire consequences. 
So if you would care to help or just get a feel of what we do please drop by our hatchery at Rosewall Creek any Wednesday or Saturday from 9 to 12.

